
Dear parents and carers, 
It’s hard to believe that it is already October, we have 
been so busy at school that the time has flown. The   
classes have been continuing with their History based 
topics and have been keen to share their learning via our 
Zoom celebrations on Mondays. The children continue to 
impress us all with their thoughtful conversations and 
high level enquiry skills and all staff are very proud of 
their achievements. 
Our Reception children have also been carrying out the 
Reception Baseline Assessment activities. The purpose of 
this is to create a starting point to measure the progress 
schools make with their pupils from reception onwards 
and is statutory for all schools to complete. This has been 
a relaxed and non-pressured process for our children and 
we have been very proud of how well they have engaged 
with all the activities. 
You will have received a letter via email yesterday       
regarding the increased levels of Covid 19 in Cornwall, 
especially in schools. Unfortunately, my Y7 daughter  
contracted Covid 19 at her school and has passed it on to 
me. I am very thankful that I only spent one day at GwC 
on Monday this week and most of this was on my own in 
my office. I didn’t spend any time with children in classes 
and kept a safe distance from staff throughout the day. 
All staff have carried out testing since that day and are all 
negative. 
This does highlight the need for continued caution,    
however, and I am sure you will all continue to keep a 
safe distance when around the school for drop off and 
pick up. I will keep you informed of the situation but 
hope to be back in school on Monday October 11th all 
being well. 
With all the best for a lovely weekend. 
Caroline Jarrett 

After many successful years the entire PFA ( Parents and 

Friends Association) committee moved on in July when their 

children transferred to Roseland. We have had a fairly quite 18 

months but are restarting our fundraising activities this term. 

In previous years money raised by the PFA has help fund re-

placement of the school chrome books, playground improve-

ments and the transport for the annual school Christmas    

cinema trip. 

 

We will be holding our first Committee meeting of the aca-

demic year next Wednesday 6th October at 7.00pm in the Dol-

phin. If you can please come along, we are a (very) small 

friendly group and would love for some new members to join 

us. For more information either message 

rachael.windhaber@gmail.com or join our Facebook group 

and comment on there.  

Volunteers needed for Stay & Play 

We are looking for volunteers to run our Stay & Play 

provision in the Village Hall on Thursday mornings. If 

you or anyone you know would be interested in run-

ning this group, we would love to hear from you.  



 

 

Please be reminded -  

If your child has a cough or a cold they should still come to 

school unless you feel they are too unwell to be here; in 

which case they should stay at home and rest until they 

are well enough to return. Your child should not be carry-

ing out school work at home if they are unwell. 

Unless a child has tested positive for Covid 19, they should 

not self isolate or miss school. 

If there is a positive case of Covid 19 of somebody in your 

household and you are not sure what to do, please con-

tact school to discuss and we can help. 

Thank you... 



 







 





 


